MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE LIAISON MEETING HELD ON 6 JUNE 2019
at 2pm GOWY LANDFILL SITE 
Attendees:
Chris Bennion – Site Manager
Steve Butler – Environmental Agency, 

Cllr Jean Woods, Cllr Rowlands, Cllr I Jones, and Cllr J Spence
Cllr K Holmes and Cllr S Moore – Dunham on the Hill
Derek Bowker - Parish Clerk
1. Chairperson to ask Public for comments.
None Present
2. Apologies
Ruth Richards - FCC Estates Team
Nick Patel
3. To accept Minutes of the meetings held on the 4 April 2019
The minutes of the 4th April were noted 
4. Review of outstanding actions from previous meeting
LANDFILL SITE
       Litter fence improvements have now been completed.  

Debris from lorries continues to decline following action by FCC to exclude vehicles that do not meet their requirements. Information has again been passed to drivers about this issue as well as their speed
FCC will continue to litter pick on Ince Lane and the A56 as well as supporting Dunham on the Hill when they have a litter picking day in September.

Work is continuing the current cell and vehicles will be visible for the next 2/3 months while the profile of the area is finished. The area will then be capped and soil should be seen on the area by the end of the year.
WOODLAND PARK

       The notice relating to be tree area will be replaced soon
It is intended that the ponds on the site will be fenced off during 2019 but in the interim signs have been put up advising of deep water
5. Future developments on site
Capping will take place during 2019 on the area facing the motorway
6. Current site problems
Sheep that strayed onto the site have now been removed.
7. To discuss concerns received from neighbours
There have been no complaints relating to odour since the last meeting.  

There has been one complaint about flies.
FCC have subsequently carried out a fly survey and it has been shown that the count is very low, however, FCC have been spraying in order to keep on top of the problem
Signed






Dated
